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VOLUNTEERS: Volunteers needed for our breakfast, lunch, 
and dinner functions.  Even if you don't consider yourself a 
gourmet chef, we need lots of help with prepping, set up, 
serving and clean up.  See one of our kitchen workers if you 
would like to help.  

2023   LODGE OFFICERS    2024 
 

President: Ron Novoa 
Junior Past President: Al Cook 
Vice President: Don Desmarais 
Treasurer: Sara Mendez 
Chaplain: Maria Trzcinski 
Administrator: Dennis London 
1-Year Trustee: Tim Lookabill 
2-Year Trustee: Mary Hyde 
3-Year Trustee: Jimmie Reed 
Inner Guard: Georgia Smith 
Sergeant at Arms: Jane Schmidt 
 LODGE MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Saturday @ 11:00 
 LEGION MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 10:30 
 OFFICERS MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Thursday @ 2:00 
 DISTRICT 24 MEETINGS: 1st Sunday @11:00 
    SQ & OFFICE PHONE # 775-727-6577   

2023   CHAPTER OFFICERS    2024 
 

Senior Regent: Bonnie Andoe 
Junior Past Regent: Sharry Starbuck 
Treasurer: Brigitte Dubin 
Secretary: Mary Steerman 
Guide: Carrie Lookabill 
 CHAPTER MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 1:00 pm 
             COMMITTEE MEETINGS: follow regular Chapter meetings 
 WOTM OFFICERS MEETING: 2nd Thursday @ 11 am 

DEADLINE for all articles to be included in the Bul letin is OCT 3 
at 11:59 pm .  DEADLINE FOR CALENDAR INFO IS  SEP 25th. 

If you are frequently in the Lodge, you can arrange to pick up your 
newsletter in the Social Quarters, or you can view it online at 
pahrumpmoose.weebly.com. If you receive multiple newsletters at your 
residence, please let the Administrator at lodge808@mooseunits.org 
or the Treasurer at chapter1141@mooseunits.org for know how you 
would like to receive your newsletter in the future, and this will help to 
cut the bi-monthly printing and mailing costs.  
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FROM THE PILGRIM 
 

Well, this has certainly been one of the hottest summers on 
record.   As it cools off hopefully, we can enjoy some more of 
our outdoor activities like the Labor Day barbecue and the 
Moose Riders Olympics in October as well as Trunk or Treat, 
which is always the highlight of October.  Don’t forget the 
Spaghetti Sauce Cook off. Yum yum!!!   
Once again, I would like to thank all of the members of the board 
of officers, for stepping up to help lead this wonderful fraternity 
that we belong to and also our volunteers and bartenders. 
Without them, there would be no Lodge. Remember to 
encourage your family and friends to join our Moose fraternity 
so that we can continue to help our children at Mooseheart our 
seniors at Moosehaven and our local community.  
 

Fraternally, 
Brother Tim Andrewnovitz 

Sickness and Distress 
 

Sickness:  Bill & CeCe Armitage, Pamela Coon, Karen Cornu, 
Janice Desmaris, Penny Eignor, Daisy & Larry Kelso, Mike 
Kintzer, Mike Kinsley, Nikki Mauro, Norma Vicari 
 
Distress: Cy Ellisher (Significant Other), Val Hallam (Son), Ken 
LaFountaine 
 

FROM OUR PRESIDENT 
 

As we try to get through these hot summer days let's all 
remember to try and stay hydrated, Also with school beginning, 
let's keep an eye out for the kids. We had a great Christmas in 
July. Jennifer out did herself again with her lasagna. As we look 
forward to September, Dennis and I will be going back to Reno 
for the Cal/Nev conference September 13th through the 17th.  
We will be doing our white elephant sale October 6th and 7th, as 
well as our annual Trunk or Treat for the kids. 
 

Fraternally, Ron Novoa 
President  

Queen of Hearts:    You must be an active Member of Pahrump 
Moose Lodge 808 and show your card when purchasing 
tickets.  Tickets are to be filled out in the Lodge. They may  
NOT leave the premises.  In the event you select a winning card you 
must show your valid membership card before receiving your prize.  
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE ADMINISTRATOR 
 

Membership Report as of 8/8/23  

                   

Lodge Membership Report as of 8/8/23 

 July 2023 2023 – 2024 Total Overall 

Expired 13 31 124 

Dropped 4 31 201 

Terminated 7 38  

Deceased 1 1  

Total 25 101 325 

747 Active on 4/30/23 

749 Active Now (+2 Year-over-Year) 

14.20% Expired 

16.06% Dropped 

30.26% Expired + Dropped 

30 to Expire on 8/31/23 
 

New Moose ID Cards 
 

Many of you have complained that the new Moose ID cards issued since 
May 1 do not work.  They do work; they are just different from the old 
cards in that they do not have a magnetic strip on the back.  The 
magnetic strip has been replaced by a QR code.  Simply hold the back 
of your card facing the QR code scanner about six inches away from it.  
The door will buzz immediately for you to pull it open. 
 

Capital Projects 
 

We have raised $25,198, or 84% of the $30,000 goal for replacing the 
leach lines.  I have submitted a lodge improvement grant application to 
Moose International for the remainder. 
 

Once we get the leach lines done, I would like to replace the floor in the 
social quarters with the same or similar flooring that we have in the 
dining room.  The tile flooring in the social quarters is badly cracked and 
pitted in several places, especially around the gaming machines and the 
pool table nearest the machines.  As always, we will greatly appreciate 
donations for this project. 
 

Going Digital 
 

This article and my Moose Charities update are available on our website 
at pahrumpmoose.weebly.com.  As printing costs have exploded, my 
future articles will be available only on the website.  If you do not have 
access to the internet, we can make arrangements for you to 
obtain printed copies. 

Fraternally and Moose Proud, 
Dennis London 
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 SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS 
Monday - 10-6 
Tuesday - 10-7 
Wednesday - 10-7 
Thursday - 11-7 
Friday - 11-7 
Saturday - 10-6 
Sunday - 8:30-6  
 

ALL LODGE HOURS are subject to the discretion of th e 
bartender on duty.  

MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all 
FUNCTIONS except those open to the public. 
MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all 
purchases of food & drinks. 

BANK ON OUR KIDS ENDOWMENT FUND 
 

Thank you to everyone who is participating in the Bank On Our Kids 
Project to raise funds for our children at Mooseheart. Keep up the good 
work. Our children at Mooseheart appreciate it. 
Remember to pick up your banks. You can get them back from the 
Bartender any time. Make sure your name is on your bank. 
We want to thank all Lodge members for the great success of the Bank 
On Our Kids Endowment Fund Project. Your generosity has touched 
our hearts. Remember, you receive a coupon for $3.00 off a meal when 
you turn in your full bank. 

RECYCLING PROGRAM 
We recycle clear water bottles (no colored bottles, no milk, cartons, no 
glass bottles) and beer and soda cans (no vegetables cans).  This is 
recycling.  PLEASE DO NOT PUT YOUR GARBAGE IN THESE 
BAGS.  Items such as the hinged containers that you get fruit in at the 
grocery store, styrofoam containers, Smith's bags and wrap that goes 
around a bundle of paper towels and toilet paper are not recyclable...it is 
garbage.  And if you put it in the recycle someone else must go through 
your bags and get rid of it. This brings in money for our Lodge but only if 
we follow the rules. 

CURRENT LUNCH HOURS:  M-F 11:30-1:30, Sat 12:00-1:30 (on meeting 
days only).    When the kitchen is not open, please check with the bartender on 
duty and check out the new bar food that is available. 

Kitchen orders will be accepted up to 15 minutes prior to the 
regularly scheduled closing time.  Exceptions may be made at the 
discretion of the kitchen crew.  When the Kitchen is closed Bar Food can 
be purchased from the bartender on duty. 
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To become a Bulletin Sponsor, donate $5 to become a Bronze Sponsor, 
$10 to become a Silver Sponsor, or $20 to become a Gold Sponsor. Your 
donations are used to offset the cost of creating, printing, and mailing our 
Bulletin. Give your donation to Dennis or leave it in an envelope, stating 
its purpose, in the Lodge office. 
 

And thank you to the crew that processes the mailing of these 
bulletins:  Pam and Phil Raneri, Laurie Knight, Lori and Tim 
Andrewnovitz, Fred Green, Maria Trczinski, Georgia Smith, Mary 
Steerman, Carol Hansen, and Sharon Runyon when she is in the area. 
Anyone who would like to help please contact Lori Andrewnovitz. 

BULLETIN SPONSORS FOR 2023-2024 
 THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

 

GOLD:  Chuck & Linda Kaucky, Brad Letham, Mike Morris, Mary 
Steerman, Phil Raneri, Pam Raneri, Dennis London, Georgia Smith, 
Jane Schmidt, Carol Hansen, Bonnie Lunde, Karen Rogers, Claire 
Rainey, David Rainey, Tina Rainey, John Johnson, Penny Eignor, Laurie 
Knight, Tim & Lori Andrewnovitz, Dave Hicke & K. J. Ferguson, Bobbie 
Simpson & Denise Gisler, Barb Cornell, Linda Smith, Penny Hensel, 
Elaine Wilson, Gary & Lela Davis, Al Wittig & Mary Hyde, Rita Dawkins, 
Dale & Gloria Bystedt, Randy Gulley, Juanita Martinez 
 

SILVER:   Hilda Hansen, Trudy Kevoian 
 

BRONZE:   Joyce Weimann 
 

PAYING YOUR DUES VIA INTERNET 
 

You can sign up for Auto Pay at Moose International or pay just one year, 
two years, etc. Log on to www.mooseintl.org. Click at the top where it 
says PAY DUES. Enter your Moose ID number from your Moose card. 
Select the number of years you wish to renew for. Press Continue. 
Complete Credit Card Billing Information. Press Continue. Press Print 
Screen for your receipt. Keep your receipt until you receive your new 
card. 

Besides Weekly Pick-a Card, Queen of Hearts, and NASCAR Races you 
also have a chance for $5.00 to win a $100.00 Smith's Card and we also 
have a $1.00 board to win a free year’s dues. See the Bartenders to get 
in on these drawings. 

LET’S KEEP IT CURRENT 
 

If you move or change your phone number, please let the Administrator 
(Dennis London) or the WOTM Treasurer (Brigitte Dubin) know.  We 
have mail returned for bad addresses.  Should we need to get in touch 
with you we have no way to contact you.  So please update your 
information. 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

MEMBER 
Dana Atkinson 
Jennifer Chumbley 
Rita M. Brenner 
Alicia Cook 
Dena Duff (re-enroll) 
Zillman “Z” Molaison 
Toni L. Waffle 
David Hixenbaugh (re-enroll) 
Joanne Stokley 
Nancy L. Sandvig 
Sharon Gard 
Janice Real Copeland 
Carol Haynes 
Michael Burns 
Shelly Jo Oppen 
Ric Miller 
Don Kellerman (re-enroll) 
Sheri Bybee 
Joseph Wasnalas 
Lisa A. Taber-Herndon 
Ray E. Herndon 
Paula H. Ayers 
Jay Clement 
Joseph Reinel 
William Canavier (re-enroll) 
Scott Higgins 
Chad Bickers 
Karen Desmarais (re-enroll) 
Kim Stinnette 
Jim Stinnette 
Michael J. Smith 
Johnny Verhagen 
Cindy Doty 
Elaine Harrell 
Wylie Harrell 
Jacqui Cisco (re-enroll) 
Carrie Chiolo 
Kathi Orozco 
Jerry Orozco 
Pat Latuska 
Rick Vargovich 
Wayne McMiniment 

 SPONSOR  
Sharry Starbuck 
Sharry Starbuck 
Ellen Roesch 
Ann Underdahl 
Chanda Wieland 
Paris Walker 
Paris Walker 
Dena Duff 
Gerry Hart 
Gerry Hart 
Dennis London 
Dennis London 
Dennis London 
Mary Ann Krueger 
Dennis London 
Dennis London 
Dennis London 
Ellen Roesch 
Don Kellerman 
Ron Novoa 
Ron Novoa 
Mike Kintzer 
Michele Clement 
Tania Knight 
Mary Ann Krueger 
Tim Lookabill 
Tim Lookabill 
Don Desmarais 
Dennis London 
Dennis London 
Don Desmarais 
Mary Hyde 
Gerry Hart 
Ron Novoa 
Ron Novoa 
Lorie Hartwell 
Paris Walker 
Dennis London 
Dennis London 
(Transfer-In) 
Douglas Boynton 
Carol Powers 
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For those of you with your minds in the GUTTER 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WINNER’S CORNER 

June 50/50 Opportunity Tree: Georgia Smith 

July 50/50 Opportunity Tree: Charlotte Lyons 
 

The 2023-2024 Bowling season for the League of Horns kicks 
off 6:00pm Monday, September 11, 2023!  Who's ready for some 
fun?  If you made it to our pre-season banquet, you know how 
much fun is in store for us.  If you didn't make it--in a nutshell, we 
are a 9-pin-no-tap non-sanctioned FUN league.  You must be a 
Moose or an Elk in good standing to bowl with us.  The cost is 
$14.00 per night, and we bowl every Monday night (skipping 
some holiday Mondays).  If you are interested, come to the 
Nugget Bowling Center and check us out!  We can always use 
subs, and friends, even if you just want to watch us and hang out 
you are welcome.  Looking forward to seeing you in September! 
 
Forever keeping my mind in the gutter, 
Jen S. 
Secretary, League of Horns 
 

Dates to Remember 
 

Nov 5: End of Daylight Savings Time 
Nov 7: Election Day 
Nov 11: Veteran’s Day 
Nov 23: Thanksgiving 
Dec 7: Hanukkah 
Dec 17: Lodge Christmas Party? 
Dec 21: First day of Winter 
Dec 25: Christmas 
Dec 31: New Year’s Eve 

IMMUNIZATION CLINIC: Thursday, Sep 28, 8 am to 1 pm. Flu, 
pneumonia, shingles, COVID-19, and RSV vaccines will be 
available. Courtesy of Smith’s Pharmacy. Costs covered by 
most insurances.
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6/6/23 – 8/8/23 
 

During this bimonthly newsletter reporting period, in-house fund 
raising efforts collected a total of $2,562.02 for Moose Charities 
and local charitable giving. 
 

Of this total, $444.88 came from Bank on Our Kids,  $178.14 
came from 9 o’clock ceremonies, and $1,940 came from bingo. 
 

We have received our 2023 – 2024 first quarter charitable giving 
report from Moose Charities.  The total is $4,259.47.  This total 
breaks down as follows: 
 

Endowment:  $3,739.47 
 

Donors Circle (3 members):  $420 
 

Safe Surfin’ Foundation:  $100. 
 

On the last day of the quarter, a lodge member joined the Donors 
Circle, giving us four Donors.  Thank you Donors!  You know who 
you are.   
 

Please join the Donors Circle for as little as $10/month.  Reach 
out to me; I will walk you through the simple sign-up process. 
 

On July 31, the charity portion of our weekly bingo games 
surpassed the $30,000 mark!  Truly remarkable since our bingo’s 
inception on 7/9/18.  Thank you bingo players! 
 

God bless our children at Mooseheart, our senior members at 
Moosehaven, and the community that we serve. 

 

Fraternally and Moose Proud, 
Dennis London 

Moose Charities Chairman 

SECRET PAL 
Applications will be available in the Social Quarters and on the 
website under Secret Pal. Applications are due in by Oct 12. Pal 
selection will follow the Chapter Meeting Oct 14. The first 
gathering is Oct 22 at 3 pm. Spooky charcuterie theme. 
Costumes are optional. 
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